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PATRON:  Rt.  Hon.  LORD  BARNETT

2, Pikehouse Cottages,
Lightowlers Lane,

Littleborough,

Lancashire,

OL15 0LW

( 01706 377829

Email: IainSGerrard@aol.com

23 January 2013
Mr Mark Robinson
Chief Planning Officer
PO Box 32
Telegraph House

Baillie Street

Rochdale

Lancashire

OL16 1JH
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NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM FOR LITTLEBOROUGH
Our Chairman, Dan Taylor and I would like to thank you for the meeting held last Thursday in your office when the above was discussed.
At the meeting it was agreed that the setting up of a neighbourhood forum would first require a plan showing the area proposed to be covered by the forum.  The area of the old Littleborough Urban District was suggested by us and you were happy to take this on board as a start of the process.  You offered to provide a suitable plan of the area with the old boundary marked on it.
It was proposed by you that this map, along with a statement of intent by us, would be taken to the next Pennines Committee meeting for its approval.  This letter can be taken as a statement of intent in that, in collaboration with you, we wish to begin the process of creating a neighbourhood forum for Littleborough with the purpose of that forum then developing a neighbourhood plan.
A third requirement, not discussed at the meeting, but subsequently pointed out to us by Sohida Banu, is that the person or body proposing to set up a neighbourhood forum should be a ‘qualifying’ body i.e. capable of initiating the process and carrying it through to the point where the new forum can assume responsibility for itself.

Littleborough Civic Trust has now been active for 40 years.  It was responsible for the research and surveys which led to the publication of a report on 'A Country Park and a Regional Park' and which led directly to the setting up of the Hollingworth Lake Country Park.  It has been involved with the ‘saving’ of the old coach house of the Falcon Inn, Littleborough and the renovation of it to become the tourism information centre and arts centre for Littleborough now known as the Coach House Heritage Centre.  In addition to many other beneficial events we wrote and published ‘The Story of Littleborough’ with the profits going to six local charities or societies.  In conjunction with the Countryside Agency and with a grant from them totalling £25,000 we involved all the people of Littleborough in a project which researched on a large scale the history, present situation and future needs of the town.  The results of this work were finally published as the Littleborough Town Design Statement which was accepted in its entirety by Rochdale Council with relevant parts becoming a Statutory Planning Document which is attached to the Unitary Development Plan and will be attached to the forthcoming Local Development Plan.
We hope that this clearly shows the collective capabilities of the Trust, as a group proposing a forum, are sufficient to carry out the necessary work involved in this enterprise.  I would emphasise that Littleborough Civic Trust is not putting itself forward entirely as the neighbourhood forum other than that someone from the Trust would probably wish to be a part of it.
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Yours sincerely,

Iain S Gerrard (Secretary)
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